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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

THE  

 

Enter                                           … Did You Know ? 
 

Local couple share their Phantom story 

 Many adults in the community may remember The Phantom, The Ghost  
Who Walks, a comic character created by Lee Falk way back in 1936. In 1938-
1940, the first Australian Phantom comic was printed in the Woman’s Mirror 
Phantom Comics.  Frew Publications first printed The Phantom comic on 9th 
September 1948 and it is still being printed until this day. Over the years, The 
Phantom comic has been printed in nearly 70 countries.  
 

 The Phantom, unlike many other comic heroes, does not have any super-
powers. He fights evil wherever he finds it with pure strength and wit and the 
myth that he is immortal. 

 

 Local residents, Bradley and Joy-
ful Peach are well known for their 
connection with The Phantom. 
 

 Did you know they have a subma-
rine in their back yard? Yes, it is the 
movie prop from the 1996 The Phan-
tom movie starring Billy Zane, Cathe-
rine Zeta-Jones and Kristy Swanson. 
 

 Not only do they have a subma-
rine, they also have a life sized Skull 
Throne which Joyful commissioned 
Charlie Williams from Wodonga to 
build for her as a Christmas gift to Bradley several years ago. 

 
 Over the years, Bradley has been collecting The Phantom com-
ics and memorabilia. Through Bradley’s interest in The Phantom, 
Bradley and Joyful have met many new people they now consider 

close and lifelong friends, 
been given the opportunity to 
display their collection in the 
Albury Library Museum and 
the Lavington Library, trav-
elled internationally, have met 
many famous people and had the 
pleasure of addressing community 
and school groups about The 
Phantom. 
 
 Bradley and Joyful’s latest 
acquisition is a vinyl wrap of The 
Phantom which has been added to 
the rear of their motorhome. Keep 
an eye out for this beauty – it’s 
well worth seeing!! 

Bradley and Joyful ‘s recent presentation 
to Hume Public School  

The submarine used in the 1996 The Phantom movie 

Our local couple with Billy Zane 

The life sized Phantom Skull Throne 

The vinyl wrap on the RV 
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We provide a safety net of kindness, consideration and support through:- 

Jindera Opportunity Shop | Jindera Newsletter | Referral and Emergency Contact Office   

Carers Support Group | Schools Grants Programmes| Critical Family Aid 

We also provide support and resources for various local events and organisations:- 

 The Jindera Garage Sale | Seniors Week | Anzac Day Services | Jindera Pioneer Museum 

Rural Care Link Office  

Hours 

1.00pm to 5.00pm Monday to Thursday.    

Safety Net—Help & Support 

We can provide basic food, clothing, and other 
financial and emotional support for local people in 
need.   

We can help them to connect with other services 
and give support to help them navigate todays 
challenging systems. 

As an agency for Albury Wodonga Food Share, 
we can access their Community Pantry Vouchers, 
and we can connect the aged and disadvantaged 
with local RSPCA volunteer services to help take 
care of their pets. 
 

Phone for an appointment on 02 6026 3001 or  
text 0475 594 073 to find out how we may be able 
to help.  Messages responded to promptly. 

________________________________________ 
 

The Jindera News 

Published monthly (except January) by Rural Care 
Link Inc.  All profits from advertising and 
donations are used to support the activities of 
Rural Care Link Inc.   
 

Contributions and advertisements should be 
negotiated with and forwarded to the Editorial 
team at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

Alternatively, contact the Rural Care Link Inc. 
office on 02 6026 3001 or 0475 594 073. 

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the right not 
to publish any article or to modify the presentation to 
suit the style of the publication. 

Carers Support Group 

If you care for someone….please reach out! 

We invite anyone from the Hume Shire 
Community who is in a Caring Role to attend. If 
you know someone who you feel would benefit 
from attending, please pass this information on to 
them. 

You may not identify as a Carer but if you are 
looking after someone who is aged or has an 
illness or disability this group is for you. 

Please join us for support, information, a friendly 
chat and Morning Tea. 

We meet on the second Tuesday each month in 
the Lutheran Church Hall, Adams Street, Jindera. 

For any further info please contact Vickie 
Priscina, Carers Co-ordinator on 0428 406 060. 

_______________________________________ 

Jindera Op Shop  

Hours 

10am to 4pm Tuesday to Friday, with lunch 
closure from 1pm to 1.45pm.  Saturday open 
10am to 1pm. 

Bargains!!! 
 

We had great success with our Bookweek 
Costume sales last month.  We still have lots of 
children’s costumes, so just ask our staff if you are 
after something in particular. 
 

We still have a great assortment of shoes on our 
bargain table for $2 a pair. 
 

From 6th to 10th September, we will be having 
our Final Winter Clearance Sale, so come in and 
fill a bag for $4. 
 

Then from 13th September, we will have new 
Summer stock available in store.  Watch our  
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facebook page for details of up-coming Summer 

Sales. 

Doing our bit for the planet! 

We have decided to adopt a 
“No Plastic Bag” policy in 
our little shop, and have 
teamed up with Boomerang 
Bags Albury Wodonga, to 
provide customers with their 
wonderful, reusable cloth 
bags. 

The fabric used to make 
these bags has been donated 
by businesses who had end 
of roll and/or discontinued 
stock on hand.  That 
material would have 
normally ended up in 
Landfill.  So by using these 
bags, we are helping the 
environment in two ways! 

The Boomerang Bags can be purchased from us 
for $1, and also make great gifts. 

 
 

We are also offering a $1 discount at point of sale, 

if you bring your own bag. 
 

Get to know our Op Shop Staff 

Pictured here this month are members of our 

regular Friday crew with our Op Shop Co-

ordinators. 

Why don’t you call in and say high to these 

wonderful people and pick yourself up some 

bargains! 

Plastic Planet! 
 
Plastic, plastic, it’s fantastic. 
Everything is made of plastic. 
 
Plastic flowers, plastic grass. 
Plastic bricks and plastic glass. 
 
Plastic that’s as strong as metal. 
Water boiled in plastic kettles. 
 
Plastic islands in the sea 
bob with plastic towns and trees. 
 
Plastic dishes, plastic spoons. 
Plastic cows jump plastic moons. 
 
Plastic dogs do plastic poos, 
scooped up in plastic bags (reused). 
 
Plastic food in plastic wraps 
bought with plastic swipes and taps. 
 
Plastic screens show plastic styles. 
Plastic friends swap plastic smiles. 
 
Plastic raincoats, plastic rain. 
Plastic in our hearts and brains. 
 
Long after we’ve come and gone, 
our plastic footprints will live on … 
 
James Brown 
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 
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CAKE 

STALL 
for the  

 

Jindera Multi-Purpose Hall 
 

Saturday 24
th

 September 
from 8.00 am 

Outside IGA 
 
 

 
 

Donations of goods appreciated 
 

Ph: Jenny O’Neill 0438 263417  

T his November the Jindera School of Arts hall will once again be taken back to the 

intriguing world of Agatha Christie, for six performances of her critically ac-

claimed play, Spider’s Web. The play is being produced by the newly founded Jin-

dera Theatrical Society, and the proceeds of the show will be directed towards the 
fundraising efforts for the new multipurpose community hall. 

J indera Theatrical Society is founded by Kieran Williams, Michael Green and Daniel Clark, who re-

cently produced Saint Mary MacKillop College’s production of Agatha Christie’s The Mouse-

trap.  This new society aims to foster a sense of community by providing quality, wholesome entertain-

ment, using the skills, knowledge and talents of the local community. We hope Spider’s Web will be the 

first production of many to come. 

I n addition to theatrical productions the society is also hop-

ing to screen classic films once a month in the hall to fur-
ther assist in the fundraising efforts. It’ll be like Jindera’s 
very own village cinema. (Watch this space!) 

F or further information about the society and future events, we can be reached 
at jinderatheatrical@gmail.com or find us on Facebook.  

Jindera Theatrical Society 

mailto:jinderatheatrical@gmail.com
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    1 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

2 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

3 
 

 

4 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk –
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3 pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -   
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

5 

 
6 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  

 

7 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 

 

8 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

9 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Gen Mtg - 5.30pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 

10 

Jindera Museum  
CWA - 100 Years 

Vintage Cars 
 
 

 

11 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

12 

Museum Meeting - 
School of Arts Hall  -
7.30pm  

 

 

13 

Carers Support Group 
Lutheran Church Hall  
10.am 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  

14 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  
 

15 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

16 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
 

17 
 

 

 

 

18 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

19 
 

 

 Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
- Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

 

22 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

23 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 

24 

CAKE STALL 
Hall Committee 
8.00am - IGA 

25 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 3pm  

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

26 
 

 

27 
 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
- Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am  

28 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7.00pm  

29 30  

Jindera Community Diary          SEPTEMBER 2022 

with 
 

 Cr. Jenny O’Neill  

Shared Path between Jindera and Lavington  
 

The working party consisting of councillors and engineering staff from both 
Greater Hume and Albury have met to discuss the way forward on this project. 
A grant has been applied for to finance a feasibility study and business study.  

 
Adventure Playground  

 
Tenders have been called for the new adventure playground to be situated 
near the skate park at the Jindera Rec Reserve based on concept plans 
drawn up a number of years ago with individual scope to add two extra 
items. When the tenders are back the different plans will be displayed for 
public comment. The tenders will then go before Council for a final  
decision.  
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 This year’s CWA of NSW 
Awareness Week will be held 
from Sunday 4th September to 
Saturday 10th September 2022, 
and will highlight the critical 
need for improvements to ma-
ternity services and support in 
rural and regional NSW. 
 

 Access to and availability of 
maternity services in the bush has been a focus of the 
CWA of NSW since its inception 100 years ago, so in the 
CWA of NSW’s centenary year it seems fitting we should 
highlight the ongoing issues in this critical health area, 

and continue voicing the concerns and frustrations of rural 
and regional communities. 
 

 JINDERA CWA WILL BE HIGHLIGHTING 
AWARENESS WEEK AT THE JINDERA MUSEUM 
ON 9/10/11TH SEPTEMBER, WHEN WE WILL BE 
CELEBRATING 100 YEARS OF CWA IN NSW WITH 
DISPLAYS, SPINNING, COOKING DEMONSTRA-
TIONS, ITEMS FOR SALE.  
     

WE HOPE THE JINDERA  
COMMUNITY WILL SUPPORT  

US AT THE MUSEUM FOR  
THIS EVENT. 

 

Yours in CWA Friendship. 
Bev. Blair. - President.  

Jindera CWA News 

 Experience a trip down memory lane when the local arm 
of the Country Women’s Association (CWA) celebrates the 
organisation's 100-year anniversary at the Jindera Pioneer 
Museum on September 9, 10 and 11. 
 

 The museum grounds will come alive with a variety of 
games, crafts, workshops, talks and displays that reflect the 
bygone days of yesteryear. 
 

 Bring your children and grandchildren along for some 
good old fashion fun and an insight to what life was like 
without electronics and technology – sure to be an eye open-
er for many! 
 

 Friday September 9 will see an open day where school 
groups are welcome to come along and take part in the range 
of activities staged by the CWA ladies. The fun will continue 
into Saturday and Sunday where everyone is invited to enjoy 
and participate in all the events. 
 

 “We will have a Scottish Piper, a horse-shoeing demon-
stration, the spinning wheel will be singing and you can learn 
about old remedies and how herbs and spices were used back 
in the day,” said Treasurer Denice Murphy. 
 

 “There will also be a treasure hunt for children, cakes 
and slices for sale and history boards that show what the 
CWA is about and its history.” 
 

 On Saturday and Sunday, a sausage sizzle will be on 
offer as you peruse handicrafts and garden treasurers and you 
can also enjoy a Devonshire tea in the museum’s tea rooms 
as part of your outing. 
 

 Come dressed to suit the theme if you have historical 
garments and refinery and enjoy some authentic old-
fashioned hospitality. 
 

 “This is another opportunity for the museum to showcase 
the magic of the old days and invite people to discover the 
area’s rich pioneering spirit,” said museum president Margie 
Wehner. 
 

 “As well as all the CWA activities visitors will be able to 
experience the huge amount of artefacts and memorabilia we 
have on display here from the smallest of the 100 year old 

medicine bottles to the largest of the original horse and dray 
carts used to transport the early pioneers here. 
 

 “Our museum is really an eye opener for people who 
venture through its front doors and we love that many people 
are surprised by how great it is.”  

TAKE A TRIP DOWN MEMORY LANE 
 

The Country Women’s Association celebrates 100 years in 2022.  The Jindera branch of this long held  
organisation will bring its history to life at the Jindera Pioneer Museum over a three day weekend. 
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Term 3 so far at St Johns  
 

 Week 3 saw our junior school classes excitedly heading off for their daily intensive swimming lessons at Gould 
Swimming Academy. These lessons are an invaluable time for children to continue to develop their skills in swimming 
and learn more about water safety.  

 Mrs Kotzur finalised her busy athletics schedule this term when she and Mr Cunningham accompanied quite a few 
of our senior students to the RAS carnival at Alexandra Park. Our students competed wholeheartedly in the day and  
represented our school with pride. Some notable performances were our 10-year-old boys relay team coming second, 
Eve Barclay winning discus, and Levi Wilson and Madison Baker both coming runner up in their age groups.  
Congratulations to the whole team, and a special thank you to Mrs K for all of her work in organising this huge event.  

Teachers have been busy preparing and delivering their 

entry events for Project Based Learning units this term. 

It has been fantastic to see and hear the children’s  

excitement and engagement in these activities.  

 
The Year 3/4 classes created a modern version of  

Noah’s Ark and are now finding out more about  

endangered species in our area, while Kinder made their 

own indoor cubby houses (using sheets and blankets) to 

create a sense of belonging.  
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

 The Year 5/6 team were up bright and early on Wednesday morning in Week 4, travelling to Canberra for their ex-
cursion. Their itinerary included visits to the War memorial and Parliament House. It was also a wonderful opportunity 
to create new friendships with students from St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School, Henty, who joined them on the camp. 

 Our Year 3/4 classes went on their Melbourne camp in Week 5, with students from St Paul’s Lutheran Primary 
School, Henty. The had a ball at the Melbourne Zoo, Aquarium and Melbourne Museum. 

This term we have been focusing on the “I am curious” 

portion of our learner profile. Each week at assembly 

some brave representatives from a different class share 

with the school about what is making them curious.  

 
When it was Year 2’s turn we found out just what kind 

of curious beings they are! Eden shared that she was 

curious about how shapes form in clouds, and Ari won-

dered how high helium balloons can go.  

 
It has been really great to have students share their 

thoughts with the whole school and we are looking for-

ward to hearing from more of our students for the re-

mainder of the term.  
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Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

 This term Little Saints have been extremely busy getting out and about in our community 

where possible.  

 

 We had a lovely visit to the Post Office, where we posted a letter with “Postman Pat”, 

saw how the mail is sorted and then examined the process of the new Post Office being 

built.  

 

 We have also had exciting people visiting our classroom for the past fortnight, with a dif-

ferent parent each day coming in to share with us what they do for a job, as we explore 

what we might what to be when we grow up.  

 

 We have had a visit from a: 

 Solider  

 Hairdresser  

 Nurse  

 Teacher  

 Baker  

 Miner  

 Nail technician  

 Police  

We are open for  

2023 enrolments 

Call to book your  

tour 026026 3908  

tel:02%206026%203908
https://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/contact-little-saints#CONTACT?smooth
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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The meeting was recorded and available for viewing on 
Council’s website https://bit.ly/35uKFxX    
 

Business dealt with at the 20 July 2022 meeting included: 
 

 Council agreed to cease charging for replacement bins. 
  

 Council endorsed the following projects for submis-
sion to Round 5 of the Stronger Country Communities 
Fund:  

• Wymah Recreation Reserve – Solar & Battery Pro-
ject 

• Ivor St / Hay St Henty Footpath Project 
• Community Hall restorations – including Walla Wal-

la Community Hall Floor 
• Variable speed swimming pool pumps x 5 
• Solar Street Lighting, Pioneer Drive, Jindera 
• Culcairn Bike / Walking Path upgrade 
• Holbrook Dog Off Leash Park 
 

 The Australia Day celebrations for 2023 will be held at 
Brocklesby and 2024 will be held at Wymah.  
 

 Council agreed to provide a $1600 contribution to the 
Southern Sports Academy for the 2022/2023 year. The 
Southern Sports Academy assists local young athletes with 
high level and professional resources not readily available 

to athletes in regional areas, aiming to eliminate the high 
cost of travel to seek these resources.  
 

 The General Manager has started providing a post-
Council briefing, available via the link: https://
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Newsroom/Current-News/
Council-News-with-the-General-Manager 
 

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing at 
any time on Council’s website. 
 

Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your Council 
information such as contact information, to lodge a cus-
tomer request, news, events, development applications and 
forms, careers, waste and recycling, library and communi-
ty services, works and projects, business and investment, 
grants, youth, Council meetings agendas and minutes, 
children services, water and waste water, pet registra-
tions, your rates, have your say and so much more.  
 

If you have friends and family visiting go to 
www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan 

your day with lots of suggested tours and activities.  
 

Cr Tony Quinn | Mayor                      
 greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

COUNCIL NEWS 
August 2022 

 For Ron and Lorraine, the Jindera Recreation Reserve 
was the ideal location to spend a few days while catching 
up with friends and family in the area. 
 

 This was about the sixth time, in as many years, that 
they have camped at the reserve which is an ideal space 
for their 24 foot fifth wheeler – generally too big for any-
one’s front or back yard. 
 

 It’s also perfect for their travelling companion, 14 
year-old Millie. “It’s a great location because it’s nice and 
open which is great for the solar set up,” said Ron. 
 
 

 “It’s pretty peaceful too and very nice to have all this 
grass. “There’s generally no more than about three or four 
campers here at any one time. 

 

 “We have friends in Lavington and my brother lives 
in Albury so it’s a very good location to base ourselves as 
it’s such an easy run into town,” said Ron. 
 

 Again, during their three day stay, Ron and Lorraine 
have shopped locally, enjoyed dinner at the Jindera pub 
and quite a few visits to the Jindera bakery “as we like a 
pie” and stocking up at the IGA. 
 

 Lorraine spends time in the township each day 
“contributing to the local economy” according to Ron. 
“She loves a good op shop and just enjoys shopping in 
general,” he said. 
 

 Lorraine, who was actually out shopping when we 
caught up with Ron for a chat, wasn’t able to defend her 
love of retail therapy and we can only hope that she found 
the gift shop in the post office and that Jo & Co Interiors 
was open while she was here! 
 

 Ron and Lorraine have been travelling for around 14 
years and their home base is in Canberra. They use Wikki 
Camps as a guide to find fee free camping locations, 
which is where they first discovered the Jindera reserve. 
 

 “We’ve done about 4,000kms on this trip, we general-
ly follow the music festivals, and we are getting ready to 
head back to Canberra shortly.” 
 

 They’ll go via Holbrook on the return leg, incidental-
ly where Ron was born, to utilise the Greater Hume coun-
cil dump point, before heading home. 
 

 “It would be really great to have a dump point some-
where here in Jindera,” said Ron. “That’s about the only 
thing that would make this location even better.” 

Ron, pooch Millie and wife Lorraine (out shopping in 
Jindera) enjoyed a few days at the Jindera Recreation 

Reserve before heading home to Canberra. 

Jindera Recreation Reserve popular with Travelling Campers 
 

By Vanessa Hayden 

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Newsroom/Current-News/Council-News-with-the-General-Manager
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Newsroom/Current-News/Council-News-with-the-General-Manager
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Newsroom/Current-News/Council-News-with-the-General-Manager
http://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
http://www.visitgreaterhume.com.au
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Jindera Preschool September 2022 

Enrolments are now being taken for 2023.  

We have some vacancies for children aged 3-5 years old. 
Please contact Jindera Preschool  

on 60263468 or by  
email jinderapreschool@bigpond.com  

mailto:jinderapreschool@bigpond.com
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Education Week Celebrations  
 

The theme for Education Week 2022 was “Creating Futures” and the children 
at Jindera Public School were encouraged to think about their own and the fu-
ture of others as we celebrated the week at the beginning of August.  
 

Initial planning needed to be changed with the weather stopping our gala day 
but the children continued to focus on the theme with artwork completed to 
demonstrate their dreams and aspirations. Some of the artwork was then se-
lected to be displayed at Lavington Square, along with artwork from other local 
schools.  
 

With several staff members being “children of the 80’S” (And some from the 
70’s) we decided to hold our own 80’s themed sport day. Children and staff 
were invited to dress in their best retro gear and enjoy a day of activities rang-
ing from aerobics 80’s style to games from more than a few decades ago.  
 

We finished the day with a sausage sizzle and whole school aerobics session, 
complete with a fantastic 80’s soundtrack not lost on the many parents who 
attended. 

Riverina Athletics  
Representatives.  

 

Following the recent Southern Riverina Athletics 
Carnival, Jindera Public School has had four  

students selected to progress to the next level  
of competition later in the term. Congratulations 

and good luck to Adam Donogue, Heidi Golin, 
Matthew Kalina, Jack Delahunty who will shortly 
represent the school and district with hopes of 

progressing to the State Carnival in Sydney later 
this year.  

          Music Tuition.  
 

This term we have been fortunate to have engaged the 
services of the Murray Conservatorium of Music who 
will attend the school each Monday to provide tuition 
to every class in the school. Concepts of beat, rhythm, 
dynamics, pitch and melody will be taught and prac-
ticed, and our first few lessons have been met with 

great enthusiasm. We continue to appreciate the rela-
tionship we have with the Murray Conservatorium and 

value the expertise they bring to our school.  
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 Early in August The Friends of Jindera Wetlands 
group were delighted to host St John’s Lutheran Prima-
ry School observance of National Tree Day. The Official 
date for NTD was Sunday 31 July but the five-day school 
week and rainfall led to planting on Wednesday 3 August.  
 

 Between rain showers and with water and mud under-
foot Pupils in Years 5 & 6, together with their teachers 
Fiona Schulz and Nigel Cunningham completed the task 
in under three hours.  
 

 To prepare for the Day a familiarisation visit was 
made on Thursday 30 June. A few weeks later everything 
was “ready to go”! Jack Healy and I had dug holes to 
make planting easier, Toni Terlich from Petaurus Educa-
tion Group had sourced and delivered plants, everything 
was ready except the weather on the chosen day and the 
planting area was awash! So, planting day was put-off 
‘until next week’.  
 

 But even then, after intermittent and sometimes heavy 
showers it was doubtful we could proceed. But proceed 
we did, the pupils enjoyed getting wet and muddy! Per-
haps some Mums did not appreciate having to wash socks 
and other clothing however! The day ended with student 
reps of the class ‘environmental team’ planting three Riv-
er Bottle Brush. These will grow to 2 m high, ‘small 
trees’, understory shrubs. 

 

St John’s is grateful to the Petaurus 
Education Group Inc. for donating 
the plants, bamboo stakes and plastic 
plant guards, and for loaning  us  the 
hand-shovels and buckets.  

 

Of course, there was no need to use the buckets to ‘water-
in’ the plants but they were very handy to add dry soil to 
soggy planting holes.   
 

Special thanks to Wattos 
Garden Supplies for the 
generous donation of the 
dry composted soil. 

Wattles and Happy Wanderers 
 

The majestic Wattles with their iridescent yellow  
blossoms, eye-catching Grasses and pretty purple  
flowered Happy Wanderers shown here, are currently in 
full spring bloom at the Jindera Wetlands.   
 

The 100 plants that St John’s year 5/6 students have  just 
planted will one day look as wonderful as these  mature 
plants. 
 

Take the kids, the dog or just stretch your legs and go for 
a walk over to the Jindera Wetlands to enjoy this lovely 
natural display. 
 

Thanks to Robert Done and The Friends of the Jindera 
Wetlands for all the work you do with this local treasure.  

NATIONAL TREE DAY at JINDERA WETLANDS 
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The finished job 
(above),  

St John's Lutheran  
Primary School  

Yrs. 5/6, 
National Tree  
Planting Day. 

St John’s students contribute to National Tree Day 
By Aylena, Julia, Lyla, Ella T (Environmental Team) 

 The year 5/6 students at St John’s walked down to the 
Jindera Wetlands on Wednesday 3 August , to plant trees 
and shrubs for National Tree Planting Day. We had such a 
fun time planting.  
 

 In 2011 Father Bob (Robert Done) started a group 
called Friends of Jindera Wetlands. Only a few ‘Friends’ 
are able to help look after Jindera Wetland/woodland. Fr 
Bob was looking to ‘fill in’ an unplanted area and so our 
request to observe National Tree Day was very welcome. 
 

  We planted:  20 Kangaroo grass (themeda triandra) 
    20 Basket grass (lomandra longifolia) 
    60 Wallaby grass (poa labiliardierei) 
      3 River Bottle-brush (callistemon sieberi)  
  

 We planted over 100 plants, all of them native Austral-
ian plants. When we planted the grasses and shrubs, we put 
plastic guards around them to protect them so they can 
grow and not get destroyed. 
 

 Nerida, Father Bobs wife, made us some delicious 
morning tea. Thank you Nerida! 
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 As Spring arrives there is always fervent activity in the 
gardens at the museum. We will see a wonderful display of 
flowers for our High Tea on the 2nd October, thanks to 
Mark. The lawns need regular mowing again as the days 
and the earth warms and many of our trees are staring to 
bud. It is a beautiful time in the museum grounds and 
many visitors comment on the lovely oasis the gardens 
provide. 
 

 The all abilities toilet is finally almost complete. We 
have extended the garden bed by the Tim Fischer Working 
Machines Shed and we will put down a ground cover until 
we can establish the path in this area. Some additional 
electrical work will be done as we look to light the slab hut 
and extend the lighting in the grounds. 
 

 The museum hosted the quarterly meeting of the local 
branch of the Australian Museums and Galleries Associ-
ation (AMAGA) during August. This group is a collective 
of the museums in the area, both NSW and Victoria, paid 
and volunteer. This provides a great opportunity to hear 
what other museums are doing and to hear the struggles 
and highlights as we all look to attract visitors and empha-
sis our history and heritage. We were fortunate to have our 
digitisation expert Hayley, deliver a presentation on the 
process for the group.  
 

 This was a great opportunity for our local museums 
that were fortunate enough to be part of this grant oppor-
tunity, to show museums from other areas what this had 
involved. Hayley’s work with us is now complete and we 
will continue to build on our electronic catalogue with sev-
eral interested volunteers. 
 

 The menfolk who meet regularly each Wednesday at 
the Tim Fischer Working Machines Shed erected our sec-
ond windmill this past month. It does not have a stand so 

the workings and brandings are more visible to visitors. It 
is a highlight of our outdoor machinery area. Some addi-
tional work on displays is being undertaken in the painting 
gallery and a new display of early washing machines has 
been created in the attic of the shop, thanks to our Curator, 
Chris. 
 

 On the 9th, 10th and 11th of September we are to host 
the local branch of the CWA as they 
celebrate 100 years of the CWA in 
Australia. This will be a very excit-
ing time as the ladies from the CWA 
depict many facets of life in the past 
over these three days.  
 

 Friday will be a great day for our school children to 
visit to participate in various activities and see how every-
day life was managed in days gone by; quite an eye opener 
for many we think. 
 

 On Saturday 10th September a large group of Vin-
tage and Veteran cars will visit the town as they tour this 
area. This will be a great day to visit the museum and take 
in both the CWA event and the wonderful array of cars 
that will be on display in the town. 
 

 Our Spring High Tea will be celebrated in the muse-
um grounds on Sunday 2

nd
 October commencing at 2 pm. 

Tickets will be available via Trybooking from the 2nd Sep-
tember. Book early to avoid disappointment.. 
 
Margie Wehner 
 

President 
 

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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Wattos Garden Supplies 
1 Jarick Way 

Jindera Industrial Estate 
 

Earthworks now  Available 
 

We also offer Deliveries  
 

0448 600 433 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

 

1st Prize: Two nights accommodation package at Huon Creek 

Retreat and $100 Café Elmwood voucher (RRP $1,590)  
 

2nd Prize: Harvey Norman home & bed package (RRP $845)  
 

3rd Prize: Myer Centrepoint $500 shopping voucher  
 

4th Prize: Ryobi package from Bunnings (RRP $250)  
 

Tickets—$5 each or 3 for $10  

(Drawn—Sunday, 6 November 2022)  
 

Tickets available from Jindera Post Office 
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0412 706 578  
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Wood Raffle Draw 
Helping with the draw 

of the wood was  
Lorraine and John. 

 

Oh my Gosh ... we had 
a Very Very happy 

Winner.  Daryl Klien 
was so excited. 

 

Very glad you won the 
wood Daryl, you have 
always supported us 

with the raffle tickets. 
Thanks 

Community Garden Stall 
What fabulous people we have in Jindera supporting  
the Community Garden, where one day your Child or 
Grandchildren might be playing a part in this Garden  

and continue on being creative and we will  
have an interesting and colourful Garden. 

 

We were very happy with our takings and now can buy 
some shrubs or fruit trees. Well done everyone for helping 

on our stall one way or another. 
We had beautiful yummy cakes turning up for our stall  

and everyone made it a very social morning, …  
… lots of recipe conversations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Young Hannah enjoyed her morning giving us a hand and 
learning the "ropes" .... well done Hannah, thanks heaps! 

Helping with Fruit Cake Draw 
Lorraine and Teonie thanks for your support making  

this Stall Successful! 
 

Another excited winner Eliz and Peter McLaren won 
the lovely boiled Fruit Cake that Teonie made for us in 

her spare time. - Well done Teonie!  

Jindera  
Community Garden 

Save - Save - Save 
We have started to Collect 

and save SEEDS. 
It is important to let one  

Vegetable or Flower go to 
seed at the end of the season.  

 

Ask your neighbours or 
friends to help you  

save or swap. 
 

These seeds come from Syd-
ney way and I was lucky to 
meet a "Malta" family when 
camping … they have a huge vegetable garden and were 

generous enough to mail them down to us. 
 

Thank you everyone who have given me seeds,  
we are ready to plant them as soon as the weather  

improves a little. 

Our New Email 
Yeah! - We have our Email now 

 

jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com 
  

If anyone has ideas or suggestions,  
please let us know. 

 

Please message  

Eileen White   - 0400 023 290  

Recipes 
If anyone has a good easy recipe for cake stalls, please 
email them to me : jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com 
  

We all know how Jenny O’Neill’s Jelly Cakes are a hit. 

Now we have Cheryl Ingrey with her tasty sponges, Lor-
raine and Shaun Morgan have proved that with "dial a 
Cheryl". And we have Teone who shows her talents with 
that lovely Boiled Fruit Cake (see above). 
 

All the Cakes these lovely ladies made were a masterpiece  
Thanks Heaps Everyone!  

 

Now it's going to be a challenge for me to use some of my 
Cake Recipes and be creative.  

 

This upside-down Orange Cake (see right) was very  

delicious. Thanks, Gary Fielder, for the oranges.  

mailto:Jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Are you a member  

of a volunteer group? 
 

You can now apply for small grant funding of 

between $1,000 and $5,000 to support the work 

your organisation does in the community. 
 

The money could be used to purchase necessary 

equipment, cover payments for fuel, transport or 

training...even promotion of volunteer opportunities. 
 

The first step is to phone or email my office and ask 

us to send you out an official expression of interest 

form, with applications returned  

by 9th September. 
 

The Hon Sussan Ley MP - Ph: 02 6021 3264 
Email: farrer@aph.gov.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

No Job too Big or Small  
All inquiries Welcome  

 

Local Jindera Business! 
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 
 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 
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 Well, winter is just about done and dusted – according 
to the calendar anyway – however there is still plenty of 
wet weather golf to had yet …. 
 

 With spring arriving next week, the Sunday comp tee 
time will revert to 8.30/9.00 am start. 
 

 “Monthly Medal” winners to date include – August – 
Men’s Greg Preston. 
 

 AND … don’t forget, we are now running a “9 Hole” 
comp in conjunction with the normal 18 hole Sunday 
comp for those who only wish to play 9 holes – handicap 
is not required and scores will go towards getting a handi-
cap. Tee times follow the usual Sunday comp. 
 

 Friday Chook Run is still running, although tee time is 
now 3.30/4.00pm in order to beat the dark. You can also 
play earlier in the week if you wish, just find a partner, 
play your round and place card and $5.00 under the door. 
 

 Some VERY good news on the grant front – we have 
been fortunate enough to win a grant to upgrade our irriga-
tion system, which will include the installation of a 
220,000 litre colourbond tank, new electric pump, piping 
and sprinklers. 
 

 The grant was provided through the “Department of 
Responsible Gambling and Alcohol”, where a portion of 
taxes collected from the industry are reinvested to the 
community through grants. 

We expect actual work on the course to begin around early 
November. 
 

Our annual Tournament will be held on Saturday 
and Sunday, the 10th and 11th of September.  

 

 Saturday is Mens, Ladies and Mixed 2 Ball Am-
brose, whilst Sunday is an MDGA sponsored mens 
scratch and handicap event.  
Enquiries to “admin@jinderagolfclub.com” 
 

 This is always a great day, cost for Saturdays 2 Ball 
Ambrose is $25.00/player including great prizes and BBQ 
lunch. Sunday is $35.00, with more great prizes and lunch. 
So, if you are just looking for a fun day out, then grab a 
partner and register for Saturday’s event. For the more se-
rious golfers, Sunday’s men’s comp is also an MDGA 
points event. 
 

 The club has just purchased an electric golf cart for 
hire by members and visitors.  
For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar 

on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 
Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless noti-

fied differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 
Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, Tee-Off 

Currently 3.00/3.30, can also be played throughout the 
week – Play your game, place cards – signed and verified 
by partner with $5.00 in an envelope and slide under the 
door. 

 

Membership  
To join our great community golf club, simply download a 
membership form from our website or request one via 
email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
 

Cost of membership this month has been reduced by 
$10.00 to $90.00 plus GST ($100 inc.) 

Name Dly Hcap 18 Score  18 -Result  9 Score  9 Result 

Ron Smithenbecker 15.0 -1 W c/b $25 1 W $20 

Daryl Klein 21.0 -1 R/U cb $15 -1 2B 

Peter Penny 18.0 -1 B -2   

David Gray 26.0 -1 B -2   

Tony Corrin 21.0 -3 B 0   

Garry Spurr 28.0 -3 B -2   

SCORES 
 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION 
 
 

SUN 31/7/2022 
PAR – 13 Players, 18 Hole winner Ron Smithenbecker (Count Back) 
  9-Hole Comp Winner – Ron Smithenbecker  

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Simon Cossor 14.0 39 W $30 ntp 20   

Chris Larkin 23.0 37 R/U $20 16   

Brenton Polkinghorne 17.0 36 b 21 R/U 2b 

Peter Penny 17.0 36 b 16   

Rhett Prescott 27.0 34 b 22 W $20 

Craig McMillan 9.0 33 b 17   

Garry Spurr 28.0 32 b 18   

SUN 7/8/2022 - Stableford – 15 Players, 18 Hole Winner - S. Cossor 
    9 Hole Comp Winner – Rhett Prescott  

SUN 14/8/2022 –  
Stroke - Monthly Medal and 5th Rnd Club Championships – 15 
Players, - 18 Hole Winner – G. Preston, 9 Hole Comp Stableford 

Winner – G. Preston  

Name 
Dly 
Hcp 

18 Comp 
Gross  

18 Comp 
Score Net  

18 Comp 
Result  

9 Comp 
Score Stbld  

9 Comp 
Result  

Greg Preston 21.0 89 68.0 W $25 21 W $20 

Greg Allen 14.0 84 70.0 R/U $15 16   

Ward Peffer 26.0 101 75.0 b 15   

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 99 75.0 b 18 R/U 2b 

Chris Larkin 23.0 98 75.0 b 13   

Simon Cossor 13.0 89 76.0 b 15   

Craig McMillan 9.0 85 76.0 b 18   

Trev Freeman 21.0 100 79.0 ntp 15   

SUN 21/8/2022 –   Stableford – Bus Trip to Henty GC   
– 20 Players 
Winner of Henty Comp Aaron Melbourne 33 pts,  
R/Up Trevor Britton 
Balls – Greg Allen, Greg Preston, R. Weldon, C. McMillan, 
Ron Smithenbecker  
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VETS Wed 10/8/2022 - Stableford – 12 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Stuart Millar  18 W 

Frank Carmody  16 R/U 

John Wiesner  16 B 

Gary Witterveen  14 B 

Dennis Lord  14 B 

CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD 
 

Chook Run - Fri 29/7/2022 – Stableford – 13Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Walter Paech 43.0 25 W$15 

Strop Weldon 28.0 20 3b 

Don Singleton 32.0 17 B 

John Wiesner 29.0 16 B 

Peter Penny 18.0 12 B 

Tony Corrin 21.0 12 B 

Chook Run - Fri 12/8/2022 – Stableford – 9 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Results GA Hcap  

Ward Peffer 26.0 18 W $10 25 

Peter Penny 17.0 15 r/u c/b 2b 17 

Tony Corrin 21.0 15 B 20.2 

Ash Paech 12.0 15 B ntp 11.4 

Harvey Paech 54.0 10 B (junior prize) 52.5 

Chook Run - Fri 19/8/2022 – Stableford – 8 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

R. Weldon 27.0 21 W $10 

T. Freeman 22.0 19 r/u 2b 

D. Rixon 26.0 18 B 

W. Peffer 26.0 15 B 

VETS Wed 17/8/2022 - Stableford – 14 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Results 

J Wiesner  15 W 

D.Castles  14 R/U 

P.Kilo  14 B 

Gary Witterveen  13 B 

R.Sheerans  13 B 

Chook Run - Fri 5/8/2022 – Stableford – 12 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D Gray 26.0 17.0 W c/b $15 

C. McMillan 9.0 17.0 R/U c/b 3B 

T. Freeman 21.0 17.0 b 

T. Corrin 21.0 17.0 b 

G. Allen 14.0 16.0 b 

W Peffer 26.0 15.0 b 

Name Dly Hcap Gross Score Net Result 
Sandra Kilo 29 99 70 W 

Mihi Smith 42 114 72 R/U 

Elizabeth Heir 37 109 72  

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 93 77   

Heather Chaston 35 115 80   

Virginia Ebert 34 115 81   

LADIES - Sun./Thur. 
Ladies 28/7/2022 – 3rd Round Club Championships - Stroke  

Happy golfing ...  

… get a friend or take the family along  

and enjoy the Jindera Golf Course! 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  
www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Ladies - 31/7/2022 – 4th Round Club Championships - Stroke  

Name Dly Hcap Score Net Result Gross  

Mihi Smith 42 67 W 109 

Sandra Kilo 29 73 R/U 102 

Lucy Kimpton 37 74  111 

Heather Chaston 35 77   112 

Elizabeth Heir 37 77   114 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 95 79   

Julie Hayes 23 102 79   

Virginia Ebert 34 115 81   

Ladies - 14/8/2022 – Monthly Medal - Stroke  

Name Dly Hcap Gross Score Net Result 
Rawinia Smithenbecker 17 89 72 W 

Lucy Kimpton 37 117 80 R/U 

Mihi Smith 40 122 82  

Kellie Kimpton 57 143 86   

Julie Hayes 25 113 88   

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Stuart Millar 43.0 16 W 

Ian Dunn 28.0 15 R/U 

Don Singleton 32.0 15 B 

Peter Kilo 29.0 14 B 

John Todd 18.0 13 B 

Dave Castles 21.0 13 B 

VETS COMPETITION 

Wednesday Mornings – 9 Holes 
  

VETS Wed 27/7/2022  – Stableford – 9 Players  

VETS Wed 3/8/2022 – Washed Out 

Ladies 7/8/2022 – Washed Out 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 Lot of water has and is going under the bridge since 
our last fishing report, (and some over the bridge) the 
great news is the lakes and river system should be fresh-
ened up and the high water is exactly what our native fish 
require to breed successfully. 
 

 It is also amazing the amount of ash and filth still com-
ing out of the hills and down the upper Murray since the 
2019 fires. 
 

 What’s been happening at Jindera Anglers fishing 
Club … June and July saw successful fishing comps and 
July we held the Annual General Meeting and 2022 
Presentation Day. 
 

 The clubs committee remains the same with Wade 
Morey President, Barry BJ Birmingham VP, Wayne Pol-
ley, Secretary and Brian Shannon Treasurer, and Shane 
Bradbury weighmaster/chief measurer. 
 

 The presentation day was well attended and after a 
sumptuous meal, huge raffle, the presentations were 
awarded, the digits (little tackers was dominated by the 
Kalina boys) Matty winning biggest redfin, most redfin 
and largest cod 98cm nearly as big as him and Lochie not 
to be outdone won best yellow belly 50.5cm.  Junior win-
ner for most redfin and best redfin went to Ben Bradbury. 
 

 Ladies trophy winners were Amber Lee with a great 
Murray cod 84cm, best yellowbelly went to Kerrie Lynch 
55cm, best redfin was won by Kylie Shannon and was also 
crowned Lady Fisher of the Year. 
 

 Mens trophies were won by Kevin Brown with a mon-
ster Murray cod 115cm, Best redfin was won by Brian 
Shannon with a 45cm beauty, Best yellowbelly 65cm went 
to Jason Boyd, Best trout was won by Leif Wikman with a 
61cm beauty. Most Murray cod was won by Kevin Brown, 
most redfin was Jason Boyd, most yellowbelly was won 
by Brendan Kalina and most trout went to Jason Boyd. 
 

 FISHERPERSON of the 
YEAR was won by Laszlo 
Peli and doughnut winner for 
2022 by just a tad from lots of 
others was Kevin Brown……. 
bad luck Mr. Lavis, must have been close. 
 

 The major raffle for rod and reel was won by Trevor 
Brown, runner up and sunglass’s winner was Dave 
McCauley and third prize went to BJ Barry Birmingham. 
 Last fishing comp held was on the last weekend of 
July with a lot of our anglers taking to the waterways, did-
get Harvey was out and about with some redfin, mum 
Clare Davenport caught a 40cm redfin and a bag of 10 
good redfin, Clare won the ladies best fish narrowly from 
Kirsty Taylor & Naomi Lieschke. 
 

 Laszlo Peli won the best fish with a 55cm yellowbelly 
and Leif Wikman won the best bag with 3380 of redfin. 
Congratulations to all our doughnut winners, Wade, Alex, 
Jason and Chris. 
 

 Next fishing comp is an Open Comp on the weekend 
starting 26th August at 4pm and the weigh-in at the club-
house at 4pm on Sunday. Anglers are reminded that the 
SWAA COMP is on this weekend at KIFFENS Reserve 
on Lake Mulwala commencing midday Friday for a 12 
noon weigh-in on Sunday, 28th AUGUST. 
 

 Note: Cod season and crayfish season end on 
Wednesday 31st August.  
  

Next general meeting is on Friday, 9th September, 
at 5.30pm at the clubhouse. 

 

 Next fishing comp will be held on the last weekend of 
the month and is an Open Comp. 

Taryn with a terrific trout 
Kirsty and her net man with 2 ripper redfin  
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Leif with a nice redfin  

Chris Lavis presents the Schmidt/Lavis trophy 

for biggest Murray cod to Kevin Brown Kylie Shannon was the 2022 

Lady Fisher of the year 

Mattie Kalinga cleaned up the little 

tackers trophies for 2022 
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


